

Ringwood Road, Bransgore, Christchurch, Dorset BH23 8JH
T: 01425 672272 Fax: 01425 674554 www.bransgoreprimaryschool.co.uk
Head Teacher: Mr. Paul Brown



AG/LL 03.07.20

## Year 6 Leavers' Party - Thursday 16th July 2020

Dear Parents/Carers.

We couldn't possibly let the Year 6 children leave Bransgore Primary School without an end of year get together. We have been in communication with Avon Tyrell who have very kindly agreed to let us use their facilities for a socially distanced party.



The invitation is extended to **all** of the Year 6 children; those who have been in school and those who have been at home. It is entirely your decision whether you would like your child to attend, but we will be following strict social distancing guidelines.

The plan is for the children to <u>arrive at Avon Tyrell at 6pm sharp</u>. For the first 20 minutes, Mr Brown will do an 'End of Year Service' for the children and parents. The children will be presented with: A Bible (kindly donated by St Mary's Church), a book token and Leavers' book compiled by the school.

After this, parents are banned and the children have the opportunity to take part in an activity run by Avon Tyrell's instructors! The children, who have been in school, will do this activity in their bubble groups. The children who have been on the home learning team will do this in their new bubble team.

All equipment will be wiped down after use and social distance will be kept during the activity.

In order for us to ensure that there is no cross contamination, we are asking that you provide your child with their own 'picnic dinner' and picnic blanket. We will all then (socially distanced) have a picnic together. We will be providing the children with pre-packaged ice creams/ice lollies for dessert.

After the children have eaten, they will then be allowed to have a water fight. This has proven to be great fun and anyone wishing to take part will need to bring their own Super Soakers (we can ensure that the 1m distance rule is kept with these) as well as a towel. **Please do not bring water bombs**.

Children will be reminded of the social distancing guidelines and rules during the water fight. If your child does not want to join in then this is absolutely fine, but they rarely choose to sit out!

The party will <u>finish at 8pm sharp</u>, please do not be late to collect your child. There won't be any time for the children to change so you may want to bring an extra towel for the car! Children will need to be collected by a named adult. Please show details on the permission slip below, which needs to be back to school no later than **Friday 10**<sup>th</sup> **July 2020.** 

If you have any worries or concerns please do not hesitate to call to discuss.

Thank you for your continued support.

Please complete and return the slip below about the leaver's party by Friday 10th July 2020.

<u>Leavers' Party – Thursday 16<sup>th</sup> July 6pm-8pm</u>	
I wish for my child	. to attend the party and my child will be
collected from the party by	
Signed	Date

